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1. Posts that have not sent in a Post Election Report Form listing the Post Officers for 2024-2025 should 

do so immediately for matter of record and so mailings can be made to the proper officers within the 

Post. Not doing so will subject the Post to actions within our National Bylaws. 

 

2. Departments need to submit their official roster to National Headquarters immediately following their 

Department Convention so correspondence may be directed to the proper officers in each Department. 

 

3. Attention is directed to the provision of Section 222 (d) of the National Bylaws, “Each Post will pay, in 

advance, a National Convention registration fee of twenty-five dollars ($25) which shall entitle the Post to a 

packet of convention information and materials and one identified registered delegate for the National 

Convention. Each additional delegate attending the National Convention will pay a ten-dollar ($10) delegate 

fee.” Post Quartermasters are encouraged to register their delegate on-line through the Online Membership 

System (OMS). Posts failing to comply with this provision will be considered delinquent and in arrears. 

 

4. Certificates of charter evidencing consolidation have been issued to the following Posts: 

 

 Post Nos. 7452 and 468 consolidated as Post No. 7452, Montgomery, Illinois 

 Post Nos. 2289 and 6599 consolidated as Post No. 2289, Seattle Washington  

 

5. Announcement is made of the authorization of the charter for the following Post: 

 

 Post No. 12233 – Perryville, Arkansas 

 Post No. 12234 – Lago Vista, Texas 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully, 
                               

    
      William “Mac” McLucas 

          State Commander 

 
 
 
ATTEST: 

Eugene L. Perrino Sr. 
State Adjutant/Quartermaster 


